
PORT OF EVERETT 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

Limited Tax General Obligation Note, 2017B-2 (Private Activity – AMT) 
July 9, 2019 

 
 

 The Port Commission of the Port of Everett, Washington (the “Port”) will hold an 

open public hearing on July 9, 2019, at 4:00 pm, or as soon thereafter as possible, during 

the meeting of the Port Commission at the offices of the Port in the Blue Heron Room at 

1205 Craftsman Way, Everett, Washington, for the purpose of considering the 

borrowing of up to $35,000,000 under the terms of a Limited Tax General Obligation 

Note, 2017B-2 (Private Activity – AMT) (the “Note”) evidencing a line of credit.  The 

proceeds of drawings may be used for multiple purposes.  In addition, a drawing under 

the Note may be used to provide funds for the acquisition of up to 67 acres of the 

vacant former Kimberly-Clark mill site situated at 2600 Federal Avenue in the City of 

Everett, for the following possible uses:  (i) stormwater/discharge water storage 

facilities, (ii) tideland improvements, (iii) roadways within the site, (iv) shipyard 

maintenance facilities, (v) warehousing, (vi)cargo facilities, and (vii) cold storage 

facilities.   

 Comments will be taken from all members of the public attending the hearing.  

Written comments may be sent prior to the meeting to Eric Russell, Chief Finance 

Officer of the Port of Everett, P.O. Box 538, Everett, WA  98206. 

 

Dated this 25th day of June 2019. 

 
 
Tom Stiger, Secretary 
Port of Everett Commission 
Website Posting: June 25, 2019 

 
 


